
CONGRATULATIONS TO  

Captain Erik Cruz 

Lieutenant Gina Narcisse 

Lieutenant Edwin Tapanes 

RECOGNIZES OUR STAFF ON GRADUATING 
Southern Police Institute—84th Command Officers  

Development Course 

Please join us in congratulating Captain Erik 
Cruz, Lieutenant Gina Narcisse and Lieutenant 
Edwin Tapanes on their graduation from the 
Southern Police Institute, 84th Command 
Officers Development Course. 

 

The CODC is SPI's 400-hour flagship educational 
program for law enforcement mid to upper-level 
managers which provides a solid foundation for 
practical law enforcement administration and a 
comprehensive overview of management 
practices. This training is offered in five (5) two-
week sessions over a period of five months. 

 

The graduation was held Friday, July 26, 2019. 

We are very proud of Captain Cruz, Lt. Narcisse 

and Lt. Tapanes  accomplishments and know that 

their professional growth will continue to directly 

benefit our Division's mission as well as the law 

enforcement community as a whole. 

 


